U.S. Department of Homeland Security

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services Customer Service and Public Engagement Directorate (MS 2260) Washington, DC 20529



Meeting Invitation

* * * * * * * * *

Administrative Appeals Office: Office Updates and Regulatory Changes Listening Session Wednesday, May 28, 2014
2:30 – 4:30 p.m. (Eastern)
20 Massachusetts Ave, NW
Washington, D.C. 20001

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) invites you to participate in a stakeholder teleconference and listening session on **Wednesday**, **May 28, 2014**, **from 2:30 to 4:30 p.m.** (**Eastern**) regarding recent developments relating to the Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) and appeals processing.

During the first part of this engagement, USCIS will provide AAO program updates. The second part of the engagement will be a listening session during which individual stakeholders may provide feedback on areas of potential regulatory reforms and improvements to appeals processing. USCIS is exploring options to update, clarify, and simplify current DHS regulations for appeals and motions, including the scope of the AAO's appellate jurisdiction.

To Register:

You may attend this engagement either in-person or by teleconference. **Please note that attendance in-person is limited to the first 20 people who register**.

Please RSVP for this event no later than **May 22** by emailing the USCIS Public Engagement Division at <u>Public.Engagement@uscis.dhs.gov</u>. In the email, please:

- Reference "AAO Engagement" in the subject line;
- Include your full name and the organization you represent in the body of the email;
- Indicate if you plan to attend in-person or by teleconference; and
- If you plan to attend in-person, please indicate your country of citizenship

Once we process your registration, you will receive a confirmation email with additional details.

If you have any questions regarding the registration process, or if you have not received a confirmation email within two business days after you register, please email us at Public.Engagement@uscis.dhs.gov.

We look forward to engaging with you!